Town of Milladore

October 1, 2017
The regular monthly meeting of the town board was called to order September 10, 2017 at 6:30pm at the Milladore Town Hall.
After the Pledge of Allegiance to the US flag, roll call found all members present. The minutes of the previous town meeting were read. Leon Kundinger moved to accept the minutes. Second by Hank Nigh. Motion carried.
The financial report was read. Hank High moved to accept and Leon Kundinger was the second. Motion carried.
There was discussion dealing with our roads. Chairman, Russ Haffenbredl was contacted about a 4-way stop sign on the corner of Brookside and Yellowstone. He contacted Mitch Kiefer and Kiefer explained there has never been a problem at that intersection. Town supervisors will check on the intersection. No action was taken at this time.
There was discussion about the meeting with the Town of Sherry board about the recycling center and snow plowing agreement. This meeting took place August 22, 2017. Discussed was the need for those under 18 years of age to have a work permit. The anticipated 2018 costs for center were reviewed. It was determined that waste oil can be labeled as used oil. The snow plowing agreement from 2007 was renewed for 2017 at this meeting. It is as follows:
“Town of Sherry will plow snow on Partner from County Road N north to the end of the road; Rocky Run Road from County Road N north to County Road P. Town of Milladore will plow snow on Brrokside from Maple Road south to the end of the road, Sunset Road from Maple south to the end of the road, Maple Road from County Road F west to end of the Town of Sherry’s west border, which is approximately 1009 feet west of the intersection of Brookside and Maple Roads.”


Because the Town of Milladore paid for the delinquent sewer bills for the Blenker-Sherry Sanitary District, when the individual bills are added to the tax roll it was moved by Leon Kundinger that $100 be added to each delinquent individual bill. There was a second from Hank Nigh. Motion carried. Jon Betthauser submitted a payment of $630 for the bills of Robin Zellner and Blenker Tire LLC. Milz was directed to send him a receipt and note the remaining balance of $192.32.

The contract from Loreiei Fuehrer as the town building inspector was reviewed. Hank Nigh moved to accept the contract and directed Milz to sign and return the contract to Fuehrer. Leon Kundinger was the second and motion carried.

For the improvement of roads Milz was directed to look into and apply for TRIP. Discussion was to review and apply for Maple Road.
There was a motion made to pay all the bills except JFTCO’s by Hank Nigh, with a second from Leon Kundinger. The charge was for lights that Kundinger felt were working when the grader went in for repair. Motion carried.
Connie Milz reported that the web site gone “live” and can be reviewed at: http://townofmilladore.com.
There was a motion made to adjourn by Leon Kundinger, with a second from Hank Nigh. Motion carried. The next meeting is October 1, 2017 at 6:30pm in the town hall.
 


Submitted by Connie Milz, Clerk

